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November 22, 2022

VIA EMAIL:  sergut.berhanu@hawaii.gov

Mr. Craig K. Nakamoto
Executive Director
Hawaii Community Development Authority
547 Queen Street
Honolulu. Hawaii 96813

Attention:  Ms. Sery Berhanu, AICP

Dear Mr. Nakamoto:

Subject: Development Permit (DP) Application
The Liliuokalani Center
Honolulu, Oahu, Hawaii
Tax Map Key: (1) 2-1-044: 005

Thank you for your letter dated October 27, 2022, requesting the Hawaii Department of 
Transportation’s (HDOT) review and comment on the subject DP Application.  HDOT 
understands the Liliuokalani Trust is proposing to renovate an existing non-conforming structure 
(previous site for the Honolulu Club) into a state-of-the-art facility to serve as a hub for education, 
media, cultural and arts to support the Hawaiian youths.  Besides the scheduled activities, the 
proposed spaces will also host cultural, sports, performing arts and public events.

The 32,725 square-foot, corner site is located at the makai side of Ward Avenue and South King 
Street.  The primary access, which includes a porte cochere off Ward Avenue is less than a mile 
from the Interstate H-1 Freeway (Eastbound) on-ramp to the north.  A proposed student and 
shuttle bus pick-up/drop-off loading area with secondary access will be located off South King 
Street.  In addition, the project site will provide a total of 164 parking stalls.  

HDOT has the following comments:
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Airports Division (HDOT-A) 

1. The proposed project is approximately 3.85 miles from the end of Runway 26L of the 
Daniel K. Inouye International Airport (HNL).  All projects within 5 miles from Hawaii 
State airports are advised to read the Technical Assistance Memorandum (TAM) for
guidance with development and activities that may require further review and permits.  
The TAM can be viewed at this link:  http://files.hawaii.gov/dbedt/op/docs/TAM-FAA-
DOT-Airports_08-01-2016.pdf.
 

2. The project is within the 55-60 DNL (Day Night Level) noise contours of the HNL 2008 
Noise Exposure Map.  The applicant and future users should be aware of the proximity of 
the aircraft flight paths and potential single event noise from aircraft operations.  There is 
also a potential for fumes, smoke, vibrations, odors, etc., resulting from occasional aircraft 
flight operations over or near the project location.  These impacts may increase or 
decrease over time and are dependent on airport operations. 

Highways Division 

1. The supplemental traffic study as recommended in the Traffic Impact Report, dated 
October 2021, should provide an evaluation of whether the project’s vehicular trip 
generations and distributions, or the frequencies of large events will have any significant 
local and regional impacts to the nearby Interstate H-1 Freeway. 
 

2. We agree with the traffic study recommendations related to the driveway access and 
loading areas, as well as the preparation of a Traffic Management Plan to further mitigate 
traffic impacts and parking concerns. 

 
If there are any questions, please contact Mr. Blayne Nikaido of the HDOT Statewide 
Transportation Planning Office at (808) 831-7979 or via email at blayne.h.nikaido@hawaii.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
JADE T. BUTAY 
Director of Transportation 
 
Attachment:  HNL 2008 Noise Exposure Map 
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